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Time for a Change! 
 

   After 35 years of service to the Greater Wausau Community, the organization known as 
Marathon Youth Services, Inc. has outgrown its nameΧ  hǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǇǊƛƳŀǊƛƭȅ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ŀ 
premier service for adolescents and their families.  Specializing in residential services for kids 
temporarily separated from their families, focus was always on the reconciliation of those family 
units.  In that mission we enjoyed great success.  By providing support to the kids and families 
alike, both through a talented and dedicated staff and a Masters Level Therapist, MYS earned a 
reputation of success and compassion.  This reputation was further enhanced as MYS expanded to 
providing services to Developmentally Challenged young adults.   
 
   With changing economic times and the focus of placement decisions shifting toward other types 
of options, the need for adolescent group home placements diminished.  As a result, MYS made 
the difficult decision to close the Reynolds Group Home and instead focus our efforts on the 
Developmentally Disabled population that had already become the mainstay of our programming.  
RGH is now known as Reynolds Place, again enlarging on our residential capacity for adults. 
 
   We have experienced much success in our pursuit of service to the adult population, providing 
Adult Family Homes, Supervised Apartment settings, Supportive Home Care and continuing 
Masters Level Therapist Counseling Services.  With all these changes it has become time to 
consider a new name for our organization to more accurately reflect our ongoing mission.  
Effective January 1, 2014 we will be known as Marathon Residential and Counseling Services. 
 
   While our name will change, the services we provide will continue at the same high level that 
you have come to expect of us.  We will continue in our attempt to meet the ever changing needs 
of our community, and look forward to innovative programming in future years. 
 

        
 



 
 
 

 

Reynolds Place News Update 
 

It is a wonder that the end of each year seems to fly by when it arrives.  We start off with summer abruptly 
ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ άǎǘŀǊǘǎέ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ  CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ 
have the change of season with the coming of autumn.  With it beautiful comes the often too short show of 
color.  Then the time quickly moves into winter.  
    
The same can be said for the holidays on the calendar.  We have the final fling of summer on Labor Day, 
move into Halloween, and all of a sudden Thanksgiving is here and Christmas is around the corner.  One 
more celebration with the coming New Year and then we start all over again.  In the midst of all the hustle 
and bustle of the year a lot of good does come from it.  Often this time of year also reflects a 
connectedness with family and friends that maybe did not happen as much during the rest of the year.  I 
would describe this as the saving grace of the busy world we all have seemed to have created.   
 
At Reynolds there has been a lot of reconnecting lately.  Zach and his family have been spending a lot more 
time together on the weekends.  He enjoys seeing his family and staying connected.  He also likes to share 
his family with other house mates whenever the opportunity arises.  ItΩs always gratifying to see how 
families join together to support one another.   
 
Todd has been doing a lot of connecting as well.  He decided to join Special Olympics Bowling this year.  A 
lot of his friends of present and past are a part of this and he thoroughly enjoys his time there.  He is able 
to talk, laugh, and razz a few of his friends as they enjoy an afternoon of bowling.  He likes to knock the pins 
down and get a good score, but often he will talk more about who he saw there.  On the pin side of things, 
his team took 5th place in the Sectional Tournament this last month.  Way to go Todd.   
 
We also like to provide opportunities for the MYS community to get together as well and enjoy each 
ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ IŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴΦ  wŜȅƴƻƭŘǎ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ ǇŀǊǘȅ ƻŦ ŦƻƻŘΣ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
scary movies.  It was well attended by the MYS clients and all came away with good memories and had a 
fun time. 
 
Another opportunity for all of us to gather just took 
place on Thanksgiving.  A lot of the residents of 
MYS went and spent time with their families for the 
festive day, but a few took some time to come 
together at Reynolds for some watching football, 
snacks, and a full Thanksgiving dinner.  Todd did a 
lot of work to help make the day special for 
everyone else from helping with the turkey to 
setting the table.  Everyone appreciated his work.  
The time together and the feast were enjoyed by 
all.  The evening ended with a pie judging contest 
from pies made by 7th Street residents.  It was a 
delicious end of the day. 
 
In ending, all of us at Reynolds wish you a joyous season with the coming of the end of the year.  We all 
hope that amidst all the things that go on this time of year that you take and treasure the time that you 
have with connecting with others.   
 

 
 



 
 

 

Prospect Place News 
 

This month, Justin started taking guitar lessons out in Schofield.  He is taking classes every other week and 
continues to work on his goal to become a better player.  We wish Justin the best of luck as we know he 
will do well.  Rock on, Justin! 
 
Also this month, Justin, Scott and staff Darwin went to the Hmong New Year at the Greenheck Fieldhouse.  
The guys noticed how everyone dressed up and looked in their authentic clothing.  They looked at braces, 
fabric, toys, shoes, necklaces and rings which related to the Hmong culture as well.  While at the event, 
they ran into staff Lee who helped explain the clothing and the cultural meaning.  The guys really enjoyed 
the learning experience and had a great time.  
 
Staff Darwin took Lee, Justin and Scott to the Leigh Yawkey Railroad exhibit where guys listened to the tour 
guide as they explained model railroads history.  The guys found it fascinating they had a complete replica 
of Wausau as well as neighboring cities.  It was great to see all of the tiny railroads and exhibits. They also 
went to the Yawkey Museum and checked out the Bird Exhibit.  The guys were interested in sculptures and 
pictures they had there as well as the birds and also went on a tour.  

 

Lee celebrated his 22nd birthday with friends from MYS and enjoyed an ice cream cake.  He spent his time 
socializing with others and played plenty of games to celebrate.  Lee also spent time with his brother and 
dad as they went to the Great Dane to eat and play pool.   
 
Staff Brandi took Lee, Justin and Scott to Pack Attack at Dales Weston Lanes, where they saw Linebacker 
bŀǘŜ tŀƭƳŜǊ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŦŀƴǎΩ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ǝǳȅǎ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǘǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƻƴ ¢±Σ 
however this did not work but what a fun activity! 
 
Scott, Lee, Justin, Jeff, Crystal and another resident went with staff Breanna and 
Brooksie to MickyΩǎ .ŀǊ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎ Karaoke and play pool.  Everyone had a great 
time and enjoyed singing their favorite tunes.  Jeff sang "Money for Nothing" by 
Dire Straits.  He was right on every note.  Way to go Jeff!  Crystal and another 
resident sang "Love the Way You Lie" by Rihanna and Eminem.  However both 
of them forgot there was a rap and just started laughing during the song.  They 
had a really good time with it and it was a great way to end the night.   
 
Prospect Place got a makeover as all 4 of our upstairs rooms got redone with a new paint job.  The guys from 
wƛŎƪΩǎ tŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ have done a great job.  Scott and Lee have enjoyed their new and improved rooms.  We 
hope to share some pictures soon.  
 

 

 

Hamilton House 
 

ItΩs coming down to the end of the year and our residents here at Hamilton are getting ready to 
celebrate Christmas, but before that lets recap on their month of NovemberΧ. 
 

 



 
 
 

 

Our very own Sean made it to state in Special OlympicsΣ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ƘŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
Ŧƛƴŀƭǎ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ {ŜŀƴΦ YŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ōǳŘŘȅΣ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƴŜȄǘ 
year! Sean likes to stay busy and partake in most Special Olympics sports and is now getting ready 
ŦƻǊ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛƛƴƎΦ DƻƻŘ ƭǳŎƪ {ŜŀƴΗ ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ŎƘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΗ  
  
Sean decided to spend his Thanksgiving outside of MYS this year, staff assisted him in making a 
ǇǳƳǇƪƛƴ ǇƛŜΤ ƘŜΩŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ŎǊǳǎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜΗ IŜ ŜƴƧoyed spending time with staff and learning 
something new.  
 
Miss Val spent her thanksgiving with her mother. She enjoys going on home visits and spending 
time with her family, this is very important to her and one of her favorite things to do.  
 
Even though Val likes going on home visits she enjoys partaking in all the 
activities and we do here and Hamilton House. She and her housemates 
recently went to see Bad Grandpa at the Cedar Creek Movie Theater as 
well as swimming at the Grand Lodge. Val loves going to the library and 
often goes in her spare time to rent movies and look at magazines. Val 
sure loves her movies!  
 
.ǳǘ ǎƘŜ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƳƻǾƛŜǎΗ Heather ŎŀƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǎƘŜΩǎ not 
working hard at work she likes to spend her free time going to the Theater on Tuesdays for 3D $5 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΦ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǎƘŜΩŘ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛŦŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘΗ ±ŀƭ ŀƴŘ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŀƭǎƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
ōƻǿƭƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ {Ŝŀƴ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǘŜΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƪ ƎƛǊƭǎΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳΗ 
 
And we cŀƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ŀōƻǳǘ Jeff! He loves doing it all! Staying active is always on his mind. Besides 
working Mon-Fri, he participated in activities like karaoke and pool with his housemates as well as 
going to the movie theater. He says one thing he would really like to do is go to the Pet Shelter 
ǎƻƻƴΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ŀƴ ƛŘŜŀ WŜŦŦΗ 
 

 

 

7th Street Suites News 
We began November finishing up the celebration of Halloween. Crystal, Mike P, and Shawn all attended the 
annual Halloween party thrown by Pastika Independent Living ServicesΦ ²ƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ {ƘŀǿƴΩǎ ǎƻƴƎΣ ά¢ƘŜ 
5ŜǾƛƭ ²Ŝƴǘ 5ƻǿƴ ǘƻ DŜƻǊƎƛŀέ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŀƴŘ {Ƙŀǿƴ Ǝƻǘ ǎǳǇŜǊ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘΦ  {Ƙŀǿƴ ǎŀƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘŀƴŎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
everyone at the party.  All enjoyed watching Shawn show his love for country music. Mike P was also having 
fun doing his zombie dance at the party for everyone. Crystal hung out with her boyfriend and friends at 
the party while dancing to the songs that she enjoyed.  All had a good time celebrating the holiday with 
friends and showing off their mad dancing skills. 
 
SSS has many Packer fans and whether the Packers win or lose, Kevin and Crystal are always interested in 
attending Pack Attack. There has not been a time when they have missed Pack Attack cheering on their 
favorite Packers. They have gotten the chance to see many different players and learn many things about 
ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ .ŀȅ tŀŎƪŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ ǎŜŀǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳŜǊŀ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ƻǳǊ 
faces on TV. yet, we all stay loyal to our Packers.  Way to be awesome packer fans guys! 

 
 



 
 
 

 

Bowling is a huge activity with our residents at SSS. Crystal, Kevin, and Shawn were the big bowlers this 
ƳƻƴǘƘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜƴǘ ƻƴ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ōƻǿƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǘƛƴƎ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ƛǘ ōŜ ǘƻ 5ŀƭŜΩǎ ²Ŝǎǘƻƴ [ŀƴŜǎ ƻǊ aƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ 
Lanes in Wausau, they never missed the opportunity to knock down some more pins. Terrance, Terra, and 
Mike P all went a couple of times as well.  
 
Shawn and Kevin Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǎŜŜƳ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άƳŀƴ ƳŀƭƭΦέ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƻƴŜ ǘƻ CƭŜŜǘ CŀǊƳ ƻƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ 
occasions this month to window shop. Shawn also purchased a new International Harvester shirt from 
there and a new toy tractor. 
 

 

 

Social Skills Group 
With our new therapist Justin Stangl now up to speed, Social Skills Group is alive and well.  Justin filed the 
following reports of the past two month’s activity in the group, with more to come… 
 
Social Skills Group started up last month, with the topic being ñBoundaries.ò Eight MYS residents were in 
attendance. We started off the group with an ice-breaker activity where we all introduced ourselves with our 
names and an animal that started with the same letter as our name. As each person introduced themselves 
they had to try to remember the names and animals of each person who had gone before them. Most of the 
group members found this fun and that it was not as difficult as it sounded. Next we played a game where 
each person got to choose a piece of candy from the middle of the floor or they could steal the candy of 
another person. The game demonstrated how people get angry, frustrated, or sad when their boundaries 
are crossed, just the same as how people feel when their candy is taken without permission.  
 
I explained some of the details about boundaries, encouraging group members to think about how we can 
respect other peopleôs boundaries and how to ask others to respect our own boundaries. We then looked at 
different scenarios as a group and came up with solutions to common boundary problems. Group members 
did a great job giving all their ideas for each scenario, identifying many different and creative ways to 
approach each situation. Everyone was very energetic throughout the group, having fun and learning a lot. 
 
Next social skills group will be held on Friday, December 6th at 3:00 pm in the MYS office basement. The 
topic is ñfriendship.ò Have you ever wondered ñHow do I know if my friends are good for me?ò ñHow can I 
be a good friend to others?ò or ñHow do I make new friends?ò Well, come to social skills group on 
December 6th and find out! 
                                                                     Justin Stangl 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If at any time you would like to be removed from this mail list, please click REPLY and simply enter UNSUBSCRIBE. 

Your address will be immediately removed from the list. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Vacancy Announcements 

At the current time we have one vacancy in our Ault Foster Home settings.  Please call Sue (715-551-8568) or 
 Pam (715-432-2818) to discuss your placement needs and supportive home care. 

Additional information regarding our programs is available on our website or by brochure upon request. 
www.mrcs.us 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 

SSS Pie Contest 
 

The folks from 7th Street Suites, Terra, Crystal and her roommate, Mike S, Shawn and Kevin, Mike P, and two 
other friends participated in a pie baking contest for Thanksgiving.   
Terra, along with Brandi, prepared a rich peanut butter pie.   
Crystal, her roommate, and Amanda prepared a bright green vanilla cream pie.   
Mike S and Rose prepared a hearty peach pie.   
Shawn, Kevin, and Jennifer prepared a nutty pecan pie.   
Mike P and a neighboring peer prepared a fruity raspberry pie.   
Mike P and house manager Mary prepared a traditional pumpkin pie.   
 
There were new recipes that clients found online, old family recipes brought from home, homemade pie 
crusts, and a lot of love in all the pies.  All participants that attended the Thanksgiving meal at Reynolds 
Place tasted the pies and judged them on taste and appearance.   
 
The winners of the pie making contest were {ƘŀǿƴΣ YŜǾƛƴ ŀƴŘ WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊΩǎ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ ǇŜŎŀƴ ǇƛŜΗ  2nd place 
went to .ǊŀƴŘƛ ŀƴŘ ¢ŜǊǊŀΩǎ ǇŜŀƴǳǘ ōǳǘǘŜǊ ǇƛŜ.  3rd place was /ǊȅǎǘŀƭΣ ƘŜǊ ǊƻƻƳƳŀǘŜΣ ŀƴŘ !ƳŀƴŘŀΩǎ Ǿŀƴƛƭƭŀ 
cream pie.  Thanks to everyone your hard work and patience in preparing delicious pies for the holiday. 

 
 

 


